
      
     It has been a long, hot summer thus far.  We have 
experienced the end of the second special session called 
by the Governor, the death of Alton Sterling and related 
protests, the terrorist’s attacks in Nice, France, the mass 
murders in Orlando, Florida, the killing of five police 
officers in Dallas, Texas, the senseless ambush and  
killing of three law enforcement officers in Baton 
Rouge  and two political parties’ national convention.  I 
have often thought that I was a news junkie.  Yep, I 
have to admit my addiction.  However, for my own  
sanity, I have had to limit my exposure to major      
headlines that can drain us.  In its place, I am going to 
focus my attentions to things that are within my span of 
control. 
     We have begun the first phase of Modernization of 

NASW.  All the staff in the Chapter office are now  nationalized.  We have begun entering 
data into a new payroll system and are keeping our fingers crossed and hoping for the best.  
We have included Frequently Asked Questions and Answers about Modernization in this 
issue of the Newsletter. 
     The report of the finalized legislative report is also contained in this issue.  Thanks to our 
lobbyist, Ayn Stehr, for keeping us on track and on task.  As indicated in the paragraph         
introducing the legislative report, there was a great deal of activity and it seems we were   
constantly at the State Capitol attending committee hearings, speaking to legislators,          
interacting with other advocate groups, and reading lots of bills and amendments. 
     With the beginning of July, Baton Rouge experienced the death of Alton Sterling.  With 
this we had several protests and we questioned the excessive use of force by law enforcement.  
We issued a statement on this event and posted it to our website and Facebook page.  That 
statement is also included in this issue.  We are grateful for the legislative action by          
Congressmen Cedric Richmond and Garrett Graves who reached across the aisle and         
cosponsored a piece of federal legislation The bi-partisan bill offers state and local law     
enforcement officers voluntary access to new non-lethal technologies to help protect the    
public.  
     "No one wants death and violence in our communities,” said Graves. “We do not need to 
wait for the findings of a federal Department of Justice investigation to realize that this     
tragedy could have turned out very differently.  Rather than preparing Alton Sterling’s body 
for a coffin, he could be preparing his defense.  Rather than our law enforcement officers’ 
security being threatened, they could be given accolades for their bravery and for keeping our 
community safe”.    
     “This solution will not fix everything, but it’s a step in the right direction,” said          
Richmond. “The tension between police officers and citizens is complex, and so will be the 
efforts to address it, but waiting until all of the pieces of the puzzle come together is not an 
option.” 
     The legislation establishes an Office of Non-Lethal Technologies and Techniques within 
the Department of Justice and authorizes grant funding designed to develop and refine the use 
of new non-lethal tactics. The grant program has three components: 

•Prioritizing research and development of improved non-lethal technologies 
•Training on new technologies and de-escalation tactics.  
•Incentivizing the deployment of new, non-lethal technologies for state and local law 
enforcement through a 75% federal match of local funds. 

Continued on Page 3 
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President’s Column 
     This summer I attended my first NASW National Conference. This was a 
great opportunity to connect with new and old colleagues in the field as well as 
learning about innovative ways to incorporate social work into other fields. 
There are so many issues that affect social workers on both the national and 
local level. It is vital that we take a proactive role in helping to resolve these 
issues to continue strengthening the profession. Did you know that Clinical 
Social Workers are the largest group of mental health service providers in the 
United States and yet, we are still paid at 75% of the reimbursement rate by 
some third party payers. This is just one of the many issues that we should be 
concerned about and continue to advocate for. Our membership fees helps to 
cover the cost of advocacy work on behalf of the profession. I encourage     
everyone this year to give the gift of a NASW membership to a student and/or 
colleague. Get involved and lend your voice, you are the key component to the 
growth of the profession.  
     This year we have seen an insurgence of violence in our community, state 
and world. The senseless murders that have plagued Baton Rouge is evidence 
that we have work to do. 
     I want to send a special thank you to the Baton Rouge social workers for 
their selfless work in helping the community heal. These men and women have 

worked tirelessly with local and state officials to help find resolution to the many ills that plague the community. As we continue to 
keep the families of those that were murdered in our prayers, I also ask that you send out a special prayer for Social Workers.  
     Lastly, please welcome to the Louisiana Board of Directors your new President Elect, Patti Gates and Vice President, Carolyn 
Read. Combined, they have over 40 years of experience in the field of Social Work.  

  
 

NASW-LA is seeking  
input from the membership  

 
 

     in regards as to what is happening in  
your community.  

 
 

Send in articles that would be of interest  
to your fellow social workers around the state.  
Perhaps someone in the social work field was  

featured in the local news or was singled out for 
helping in the community.  

 
 

Send that information to the Chapter Office at  
admin@naswla.org  with contact information  

so that approval for re-printing the  
information can be obtained.  

 
 

There are so many of us out there doing  
the little things each day to make this a better  
place to live and we need to  tell their stories.   
By doing this we not only are acknowledging  

their service, but it could possibly  
help someone else in their community. 

 
 

Let us hear from you. 

      
 

Message from your Regional Chairs: 
 
 
     The regions have begun to make plans            
and arrangements for the upcoming years regional 
meetings.  
       
     Interested members that would like to help in 
their region, please contact your regional chair for 
further information. 
 
     Anyone interested in presenting at their own 
regional meeting or another region, please contact 
the respective regional chair. 
 

 
     Continue to check the NASW-LA website at 
www.naswla.org under Regional News to see the 
most updated information on your regions meetings.  
You will note that many of the regions do not hold 
regional meetings in the summer months. 
 
 

     Thank you to all of our regional chairs for their 
hard work and the support that they give all of us. 

Gina L. Signorelli 
LCSW-BACS, ND, CTN 
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WELCOME TO THE  
NASW-LA 2016-2017 BOARD Of DIRECTORS 

              
    President    Latonya Charles 
    President-Elect    Patti Gates 
    Secretary    Edgar Guedry   
    Treasurer    Derrick Stevenson     
    BSW Member at Large   Jasmine Wilson 
    BSW Student    Ginnipher Spencer 
    MSW Student    Vacant 

  
 

Regional Positions: 
 
 
    Alexandria Regional Chair   Janice Hill 
    Baton Rouge Chair   Carmen P. Williams 
    Baton Rouge Representative  Vacant 
    Florida Parishes Chair   Adrienne Garner 
    Houma Thibodaux Regional Chair  Peggy Bowers 
    Lafayette Chair    Dana Judice 
    Lake Charles Chair   Phyllis Sensat 
    Monroe Regional Chair   Antoinette Hoard 
    New Orleans Regional Chair  Rob Harrison 
    New Orleans Regional Rep  Mallory Lafargue 
    Shreveport Chair    Loreta Leavitt 

 
 
 

CCNLI - (Chapter Committee on Nominations  
& Leadership Identification): 

 
 
    Alexandria Region   Angela Chelette 
    Baton Rouge Region   Vacant 
    Florida Parishes Region   Carrie Mercke 
    Houma Thibodaux Region   Priscilla Broussard 
    Lafayette Region    Tracy Auzenne 
    Lake Charles Region   Kayla Allison 
    Monroe Region    Courtney Payton 
    New Orleans Region   Vacant 
    Shreveport Region   Vacant 

     In my opinion, this is a start and lines up with the position of NASW at the national and state level. 
     I could not continue with this article without mention of the tragic events in Baton Rouge on July 17, 2017.  This shooting on 
Airline Highway on a Sunday morning shocked the community to its core.  Once again, Baton Rouge was in the national spotlight.  
As I write this article I am still in shock that this senseless act of terror occurred in my city.  As I posted on my personal Facebook 
page, “Pray for Baton Rouge”.  We have some difficult days and weeks ahead of us as we attempt to move forward. 
     Additionally, several of our members in Baton Rouge are part of a group of community stakeholders who will become part of a 
community dialogue that will try and heal the emotional divide that has been part of our community for the greater part of July.  We 
have lots of work to do and we trust that the social work profession will be a critical part of the conversations as the Baton Rouge 
community moves forward.  Our second statement is also included in this issue. 

Executive Director Continued 
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Licensing Board Information 
LOUISIANA STATE BOARD OF SOCIAL WORK EXAMINERS 

18550 Highland Road, Suite B, Baton Rouge, LA  70809   *   225-756-3470 or 1-800-521-1941 (Louisiana Only) 

Dates for  2016  LABSWE Board  Meetings 
(All meetings are held at the Baton Rouge Board Office  - Call the Board Office for times of the meetings) 

September 9 * October 21 * December 2 
 

Dates for 2016 LABSWE BACS ORIENTATION MEETINGS 
September 17 *  November 12 

 

Click here to visit the Licensing Board’s website at www.labswe.org 

Dear Colleagues, 
 
     “Career Protection” is having a professional association with the resources to protect the practice of        
social work. Why is malpractice insurance not enough? Because your malpractice insurer will not do the      
following - but NASW at the national level and through the Louisiana Chapter will: 
 
 Provide highly discounted quality Continuing Education programs that are presented at regional locations 

and an outstanding Annual Conference. 
 Provide consultation on ethical, practice, and career issues. 
 Deliver critical, up-to-date information on laws and regulations that affect your practice. 
 Continue to be a vigilant voice for Social Work practice and the profession at the Louisiana State Capitol 

and in Washington, DC. 
 Work with stakeholders that have similar focus on issues that are important to the social work profession. 
 Serves as a key resource for the profession of social work on issues and practice concerns. 

 
     I know that for some of you there has been concern regarding professional liability insurance and at least 
one carrier has suggested that social workers only need their liability policy to have practice protection. I do 
not know if your decision on joining or renewing membership is based on this issue but if that is the case keep 
in mind that no matter where you get your malpractice coverage, no insurer will advocate for you at the      
Legislature or with the executive branch.  Protecting your career is more than having liability coverage; it     
requires having an organization that is working to protect the social work profession. 
 
     Without a strong NASW, our profession will lose ground, our jobs and practices will slowly erode, taken 
over by “related degrees” because everyone thinks they can do social work.  As a practicing social worker 
“Career Protection” comes with joining and maintaining your NASW membership. 
 
     When your NASW renewal comes due, remember you are not just renewing a membership – you are      
buying yourself “Career Protection” from the best available source! Your NASW membership assures a strong 
Louisiana Chapter and a strong Louisiana Chapter assures that we are here to support you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Carmen D. Weisner, LCSW, ACSW 
Executive Director     



ALEXANDRIA REGION 
By:  Janice Hill, LMSW, Chair 

 
 

For more information contact  
the Janice Hill at  

alexandrianasw@gmail.com 
 
 

          BATON ROUGE REGION 
By:  Carmen P. Williams, Ph.D., LMSW, Chair 

 

For more information contact  
Carmen P. Williams, at  

naswbatonrouge@gmail.com 
 
 

FLORIDA PARISHES 
By: Adrienne Garner, LCSW-BACS, Chair 

 
 

For more information contact  
Adrienne Garner, LCSW-BACS, Chair 

at adrienne.garner@yahoo.com 
 
 

HOUMA THIBODAUX REGION 
By:  Peggy Bowers, LMSW, Chair 

 
 

For more information contact  
Peggy Bowers, LMSW, Chair at  

midnight_1019@yahoo.com 
 
 

LAFAYETTE REGION 
By:  Dana Judice, LCSW, Chair 

  
 

For more information contact  
Dana Judice, Regional Chair  at  

337-303-7344 
 
 

LAKE CHARLES REGION 
By:  Phyllis Sensat, LCSW, Chair 

 

Meeting are the first Friday  
of each month from 11:30 am - 1:00 pm  

in the conference room of Heritage Square. 
 
 

For more information contact  
Phyllis Sensat, Chair  at  

donnygirl59@yahoo.com 
 
 
 

MONROE REGION 
By:  Antoinette Hoard, RSW, Chair 

 

Monroe Regional Meetings for 2016  
are in the planning stages. 

 
All meetings will be held from  

8:30 am - 9:45 am  at the  
Ouachita Parish Health Unit. 

 

For more information contact  
Antoinette Hoard, RSW at  
monroenasw@gmail.com 

 
 

NEW ORLEANS REGION 
By:  Mallory Lafargue, LCSW, Representative 

 

 
 

For more information, please contact  

 Rob Harrison, LCSW at naswnola@gmail.com 
 
 

SHREVEPORT REGION 
By:  Leesa L. Sitter, LCSW, DCSW 

  
 

     In May, Shannon Gresham spoke on Adolescent 
Substance Use Disorders DSM 5 - Diagnosis and 
Treatment.   Joe Wegmann, PhD., LCSW was the 
speaker for the Edith Farrell workshops and he 
spoke on Psychopharmacology for Children and 
Adolescents.  Shea Wilks spoke with The Times on 
Veterans transitioning in life and the problems they 
deal with.  Social Worker Mike Cook who had 
worked in substance abuse recently passed away 
and will be missed. 
     Welcome to the incoming officers for the 
Shreveport Region: 
 Chair - Loreta Leavitt 
 Vice Chair - Worlita Jackson-Williams 
  Treasurer - Carol Phillips 
  Secretary - Tella Henderson 
  Membership - Darlene Augustine & 
  Yolanda Burnom 
  CEU Coordinator - Tina Prelow 
  Program Chair & CCNLI Rep - Vacant 
 
     Many thanks to outgoing officers who did a great 
job!  Congratulations to Chris Miciotto who is now 
Executive Director of the Philadelphia Center. 
     In August Andrew Comeaux spoke on Cognitive 
Behavioral Therapy.  Missy Everson shared       
information with “The Times” on a young woman 
from Honduras with cerebral palsy who hoped to 
eventually get her social work degree and help 
people in need in her country.  Leesa Sitter shared 
information on a story on Channel 3 on the benefits 
of goals and traveling for senior citizens.  Retired 
social worker Patricia Russ recently passed away 
and will be greatly missed. 
 

“Yellow Book” 
 

Remember we will not be          
mailing the “Yellow Book” to all 

credentialed social workers.        
Instead, you will get a post card in 

the mail advising you that the 2016-
2017 offerings have been uploaded 
and are available for registration 

on the NASW-LA website at 
www.naswla.org, under              

Continuing Education, Sponsored 
Workshops or on the Calendar 

located on the bottom right hand 
side of the Home Page, where  
you can select a workshop and 

then log in to register. 
Any issues with logging in, contact 

the Chapter Office. 
 

Thanks, 
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Regional News 

NASW-LA 

 
NASW National and  

 
NASW-LA website access  

 
 
 
 

Both websites can be accessed 
for information by going to 
www.socialworkers.org or 

www.naswla.org.  However, 
some information and  

registering for workshops  
requires you to be a  

member and you must log in.   
You have a separate log in for 

the National Office and the 
NASW-LA Office.  You can 
contact the National office by 

calling 1-800-742-4089 and you 
can contact the NASWLA  
Chapter Office by calling  

1-800-899-1984. 
 
 
 
 
 

The National Office updated 
their system at the beginning of 
July 2014.  There was a small 
group of users whose logins/
passwords caused an error  

during the process.  These were       
passwords that were less  

than 6 characters.  If you had  
a password with less than 6 

characters or are having  
problems logging into the  

National website,  then please 
contact call the National Office 

number listed above. 
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PQRS 2015 Frequently Asked Questions by Clinical Social Workers  

NASW-LA 

     Starting Monday, June 2nd, we will bring to our headquarters in Frederick, MD., the call center operations for our Professional 
Liability Insurance, now called ASI’s Member Care Unit.  
 
     Our phone number will remain the same (1.855.385.2160), however there will be a few changes that will add great value to our 
phone operations: 

♦ Our members will now be able to be transferred directly to a Licensed Insurance Specialist for additional assistance, or to 
one of our policy administrators for group insurance information.  

♦ Our hours of operation will be Monday thru Friday from 8:30 am- to 5:00 pm Eastern Time, and members who need      
after-hours assistance will have the option to email us for urgent matters.        

ASI’s Member Care Unit 

Ethics Questions & Dilemmas 

     As a service to members, the Office of Ethics and Professional Review (OEPR) provides ethics consultations for current NASW 
members. Ethic consultations are a resource for members who are experiencing an ethical dilemma. We do not provide advice or tell 
members what to do. However, we do guide them through the Code and point them to the areas of the Code that address their       
concerns. We provide dialogue and considerations that allow members to make ethical decisions. We may also refer members to the 
appropriate areas if their questions do not appear to be related to ethics but are more related to legal issues or standards of practice. 
 

Hours & Contact Info 
(800) 638-8799 ext. 231 

Beginning Monday, January 5, 2015, ethics consultations will be provided as follows: 
 

Mondays & Wednesdays    Tuesdays & Thursdays 
          1:00 pm - 4:00 pm (ET) Ext 223                                        10:00 am - 1:00 pm (ET) Ext 231  

RENEW ONLINE!  Fast, East, Convenient 

     NASW members can renew their memberships online.  If your membership expires 
within the next three months, you are eligible for online renewal. 

     1. Go to www.socialworkers.org 

     2. Click on “Member Log In.” 

     3. Enter your NASW username and password. 

     4. Click on “Member Center.” 

     5. Click on “Renew your NASW Membership Online.” 

 

You can also renew by phone at 1-800-742-4089.  

     This document answers frequently asked PQRS questions by members to NASW.  Click on the link below for more information. 
http://www.socialworkers.org/assets/secured/documents/practice/clinical/PRA-NL-14015.PQRS-FAQs-PP.pdf  

What’s New in PQRS 2015 for Clinical Workers  
     This document outlines new policies and procedures for reporting PQRS in 2015.  

http://www.socialworkers.org/assets/secured/documents/practice/clinical/PRA-NL-13415.PQRS-WhatsNew-PP.pdf  
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New Member Application  and Renewal Notice Changes 

     Recently the National Office made changes to the mailing address and fax number on the New Member Application form.  A new 
application is available on the National website at www.socialworkers.org or via the link on the Louisiana Chapter’s website at 
www.naswla.org.  The new address is: P.O. Box 791343, Baltimore, MD 21279-1343 and the fax number is 888-551-6096.     Please 
note that membership applications must be mailed to the National Office at the address above. 

NASW National Member Center  
Your Membership Information Is Important to Us!     Help us better serve you by keeping your contact information up-to-date. 

 

     If there are address, telephone, or e-mail changes you need to make, designations you need to add, or you need to list your        
specialty practice, go to the National NASW webpage: www.socialworkers.org and make the changes online. 
       How can an NASW Member update their Membership Information On Line? 
     The national office of NASW has announced that an NASW member can update their membership information on line and help 
to keep your information up to date and current. 
  The steps are as follows: 
  Go to www.socialworkers.org 
  Click on “member’s login” and log in. 
  Click on “update your member profile”. 
  Click on “edit” to update. 
  Make the changes and click “submit” to complete the process. 
     By each member making the necessary changes to their information, this will not only make sure that they receive the information 
from the National office in a timely manner, but from their Chapter office also as we receive your address information from National 
on a monthly basis. 
     If you have any problems with the online update, please contact the National office at 1-800-638-8799 and ask for Membership. 
        If you do not have access to a computer to update your information online you can call the Louisiana Chapter office at               
(225)346-1234 or (800)899-1984 or email them at info@naswla.org, with the information that needs to be changed or fax the        
information to (225)346-5035.             
 

Please act now!     We need to know how to find you! 
 

Thank You,    The Staff and Board of the Louisiana NASW Chapter 

National Social Work Finder – Important Update 

     The Finder connects consumers with licensed social workers quickly at www.HelpStartsHere.org. The Finder is free to the      
consumer and is an excellent opportunity for licensed social workers to promote their services, practice and organization. Listings 
cost $25.00.  This fee is waived for social workers with a current Qualified Clinical Social Worker (QCSW) credential - another ben-
efit for NASW members. 
 
     It is  important  that  Licensed MSW  and  BSW social  workers register  on the National Social Worker Finder online  search tool 
and take advantage of the benefits.  The success of the Finder will help ensure the success of the new consumer Website – 
www.HelpStartsHere.org – and the National Social Work Public Education Campaign. 
 

The public benefits. Social workers benefit. Your chapter benefits. 

Members Only Legal Consultation 

     The Office of General Counsel in the NASW national office  has created a new members-only consultation phone line. 
 
     Members-Only Legal Consultation Calls:  Calls are answered Monday through Thursday from 11:00 to 4:30 ET.  All members 
should be referred through Member Services (800) 742-4089, or directly to the Consultation Line at (202) 408-8600, ext. 592.  The 
member can leave a message, and the call will be returned from the Office of General Counsel.  The member can also leave an email 
address so that resources can be provided if appropriate. 



NASW-LA Welcomes New Members 

Page 8 NASW-LA 

Alexandria Region 
Blake, Jarkeshia 
Edmondson, Dena 
London, Laura 
 

Baton Rouge Region 
Addison, Troy 
Alford, Alexandra 
Blanchard, Lauren 
Breckenridge, Mary 
Carter, Angelique 
Cronan, Meredith 
Darce, Melaissa 
Duplechain, Kathryn 
Giles, Maggie 
Hudson, Clara 
Hunter, Abriel 
Laneaux, Melissa 
McDuff, Laurie 
Miller, Michelle 
Njapau, Cheryl 
Roberts, Elizabeth 
Rogers, Courtney 
Salton, Patricia 
Whitfield, Ronel 
 

Florida Parishes Region 
Flanagan, Desirae 
Neel, Lyndsay 
Oser, Kelly 
Robinson, Tanasha 
Schillings, Mary 
Simms, Heather 
Simonton, Angie 
 

Lafayette Region 
Frey, Joni 
 

Monroe Region 
Brown, Skylar 
Hughes, Deborah 
Puckett, Brandi 
 

New Orleans Region 
Brown, Alexiz 
Carson, Melanie 
Freedman, Diane 
Gill, Asia 
Green, Zanetta 
Hunter, Andrew 
Johnson, Dylen 
McGlinn, Dallas 
Powell, Glinda 
Roberts, Troylynn 
Robinson, Andrea 
Rock, Dana 
Sandridge, Amy 
Smith, Una 
Stemke, Kathy 
Thomassie, Katy 
 

Shreveport Region 
Bonnell, Cheven 
Filler, Robyn 
Jackson, Amanda 
Pace, Leah 
Vallejo, Arlyn 

Benefits of NASW-LA Membership 
 
 

 Be a part of the largest organization of professional social workers in the United 
States.  We have over 130,000 in U.S. and Louisiana has 1,800 members. 

 Since we are accessible on more of a local level, there is more opportunity to go to 
educational and networking meetings and conferences. 

 Great way to build your network of colleagues and friends. 

 Plus, for members only, you get many discounts and services, such as workshops 
and annual conference, car rental, hotel, credit cards, etc.  

 NASW has a liability insurance that can cover you if there should ever be a time 
that a client may file a grievance.  

 There is also other insurance offered including group term life, long-term liability, 
hospital daily cash, or accidental death & dismemberment. 

 NASW gets involved in legislative issues that affect their members and the      
member’s clients. We also, have PACE (Political Action Candidate Election)           
to help elect people to political office that has the same type of values that the   
social work  profession needs.  

 

Join NASW On-Line at www.socialworkers.org or  
call 1-800-638-8799  for a mailed application. 

Welcome to all of our  
new members.   

 
We look forward to meeting  

you at our regional  
meetings, sponsored workshops and  

the annual conference. 
      

Check   the   NASW-LA    
website out at www.naswla.org.   

 
Attend the regional  

meetings and get involved. 
     Volunteer opportunities are  

available,  
check with your  
Regional Chair. 
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Continuing Education Program Karen D. Smith, Program Director 

     We are in the finals stages of the production of the NASW-LA 2016-2017 Continuing Education Program - “The Yellow Book”.  
We are excited about the various topics that we are offering this upcoming year.  The Program will be available for registration in 
September.  As we continue to “Go Green”, the program will be available for download in its entirety from the website or you will 
be able to print out only the month or months you want to register for and then complete the registration form and mail or fax it into 
us or you can register online. 
     We would like to thank all of you for attending the workshops last year and hope that you will continue to do so in this upcoming 
year. 
     We look forward to seeing you at many of the workshops throughout the 2016-2017 year. 

Annual Conference 2017 Karen D. Smith, Program Director 

     The 2017 Annual Conference Call for Proposal will be available in August.  It will be posted on our website and sent out to all 
former presenters for any of our workshops and the annual conference.  If you or someone you know wants to present at the 2017 
Annual Conference, please direct them to the website in August to the Call for Proposal.  It will be under the header Annual         
Conference.  If there are any questions, please let me know. 

 
 

 2017 NASW-LA  
 

 

Annual Conference 
 
 

March 15 - 17, 2017 

Thank You To NASW-LA Staff and Conference Planning Committee 

      
     In planning and implementing our 2016 Annual Conference, our NASW-LA staff (who do a magnificent job) had 
considerable help from our volunteer leaders on the Conference Planning Committee.  Without our volunteers we would 
have a very tough job in meeting all the responsibilities a conference demands.  Our volunteers go above and beyond in 
helping us make the conference a success.  They bring energy, insight, and time to their conference planning job.  They 
help our NASW-LA staff ensure that the conference attendees get the answers they need, such as “Where is this       
workshop being held?” or “How do I complete this attestation form?” 
 
     Our member volunteers help us throughout the year, in many capacities within our Chapter.  They contribute their 
time, energies and talents to help us fulfill our association’s Mission.  Moreover, they generate enthusiasm and interest 
and help us create a positive image of NASW-LA in their respective communities.  We hope that our volunteers develop 
leadership and programmatic skills as they interact with staff, with other NASW-LA members, and social workers 
throughout the state. 
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Legal Issue of the Month 

  The legal issue of the Month pertains to the Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA) and the Disclosure of Student 
Education Records.  Members can access more information on this legal issue by clicking on the link below and logging in to the 
National website:  https://www.socialworkers.org/ldf/legal_issue/2016/FERPA%20and%20the%20Disclosure%20of%20Student%
20Education.asp?back=yes 

Give the Gift of NASW Membership 

       
     Share your appreciation for NASW and its benefits with your family, friends and colleagues. Give the gift of membership! Your 
gift recipient will enjoy: 
 

Free and discounted Continuing Education programs 
Personal assistance with Licensing and social work practice questions 
Consultations for Legal and Ethical dilemmas 
Advocacy for social workers and their clients 
And much more! 
 

     NASW Membership includes National, State and Local affiliation, all for the same price: 
Information from the National office on Ethics, Legal issues, insurance reimbursement, 
Specialty Practice Sections of Social Work, Medicare and Medicaid 
Information from the State Licensure 
Continuing Education programs,  
Advocacy with the state legislature 
Activities with Local Units including networking events, educational programs,  
 

     Give the Gift of NASW Membership for Christmas, Hanukkah, Birthdays, or Graduation.   

     Go to http://www.socialworkers.org/join.asp or contact NASWLA for more information. It may be the best gift you’ll ever give. 

NASW-LA Lost One of Our Leaders – Jacqueline “Jackie” Shellington 

     The only person allowed to call Jackie ""Jacqueline"" was her mother… Anyone else would get ""the look"" that would quell 
them into submission. Jackie was a fiercely brilliant, stubborn, wonderfully generous, sassy firecracker who dedicated her life to 
making the world a better place for the lost and lonely. In the early morning of July 23rd, lost her battle with cancer. After working 
as a social worker in Galveston at University of Texas Medical Branch, she moved back to Louisiana and soon became the Director 
of the Immunological Support Program at Our Lady of the Lake Regional Medical Center where she ran St. Anthony's Home, an 
assisted living residence for people disabled by HIV/AIDS.  Jackie was a social worker's social worker, mentoring emerging        
professionals and affecting the profession on local and state levels. She taught social work at the master and undergraduate levels, 
most recently at Our Lady of the Lake College for 12 years. She was appointed by the governor to the Louisiana State Board of    
Social Work Examiners and served as its chair before continuing to serve on several legislatively established task forces and       
commissions, served on two committees to help refine the Louisiana Social Work Practice Act. She also was the Complaints       
Consultant for the Louisiana Board of Social Work Examiners from 2012 until her death. She was active in the Louisiana and Texas 
chapters of the National Association of Social Workers and was President Elect of the NASW-LA Board of Directors from         
2000-2001 and President in 2001-2002. She served as chair of the Health Committee from 2002-2004 and was an active member of 
the national Health Specialty Certification Workgroup from 2002-2003. In 2008 she received their prestigious Sunny Andrews 
Award for Outstanding Commitment to Social Work Regulatory Board Service. She also was active with other boards including the 
HIV/AIDS Alliance for Region Two (HAART), Capital Area Alliance for the Homeless (CAAH), the LA Commission on HIV/Aids 
and Hepatitis C, and the Gulf Coast Texas HIV Consortia for Ryan White Funds.  
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LCSW  
 

CLINICAL  
 

SUPERVISION  
 
 

Covington, Louisiana  
 
 

11 Years Clinical Experience  
Individual and Group  
Supervision available 

 
 

Karen Kirk, LCSW-BACS   
(985) 590-9034 

www.karenmkirk.com 

 
FURNISHED OFFICES TO SUBLET 

AT 7341 JEFFERSON HWY.,  
BATON ROUGE, LA 70806 

 

 
Katherine Volk, LCSW, and Suzie Perry, LCSW,  

are cutting their practices to part-time.   
We have a tastefully decorated suite to sublet  

for three to four days per week. 
Our office is located in the center of town,  

near Corporate Blvd.   
Directly behind Town Center,  

this is a desirable location. 
 

 
The suite consists of a waiting room,  

two therapists’ offices, and a restroom. 
Space available on Tuesdays, Thursdays,  

Fridays, and Saturdays. 
Reasonable fee includes shared rent,  

cleaning services, Entergy,  
use of WiFi, copy machine,  
microwave and refrigerator.  

 

 
Interested in subletting this space,  

call Katherine Volk at 225-773-8314 or  
Suzie Perry at 225-936-5512. 

 

 
If you’re not interest, please tell your friends. 
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NASW National and NASW-LA website access 
 

Both websites can be accessed for information by going to www.socialworkers.org or www.naswla.org. 
However, some information and registering for workshops requires you to be a 

member and you must log in. You have a separate log in for the National Office and the NASW-LA 
Office. You can contact the National office by calling 1-800-742-4089 and you can contact the 

NASWLA Chapter Office by calling 1-800-899-1984. 
 

The National Office updated their system at the beginning of July 2014. There was a small group of 
users whose logins/passwords caused an error during the process. These were passwords that were less 
than 6 characters. If you had a password with less than 6 characters or are having problems logging into 

the National website, then please contact call the National Office number listed above. 

Office space available. Lee Drive, Baton Rouge, near LSU. 
Neat, comfortable. Reasonable rent. 

Contact Joe Delatte, LCSW @ 225-766-8959. 

 
Private Practice Style Office for Rent 

 
Baton Rouge 

Off Sherwood Forest near Interstate 12 
 

We have an office building uniquely designed for single therapists, with united 
arranged in an attractive setting along with other 

professionals (LCSW, LPC, Ph.D.). 
The office is perfect for privacy - it has a designated, 

private waiting room for your clients only, 
and a separate exit door from your treatment 

room so your clients do not cross paths. 
 

$695 a month. Includes utilities, fax line and alarm system. 
 

Email: drj@drjulienelson.com 



 

Certified School Social Work  
Specialist (C-SSWS) 

Social workers who hold the C-SSWS have: 
 •A current NASW membership;  
 •An MSW degree from an institution accredited by the 
  Council on Social Work Education (CSWE);  
 •Documented two (2) academic years of paid,  
  supervised, post-MSW experience as a school social   
                worker in a school setting;  
 •Provided an evaluation from an approved supervisor;  
 •Provided a reference from an MSW colleague;  
 •One of the following: current ACSW, DCSW,  
  current state exam-based social work license,  
  current state exam-based school social work license/  
  certification,or passing score on ASWB exam;  
 •and Agreed to adhere to the NASW Code of Ethics,   
   the NASW Standards for School Social Work  
   Practice, and the NASW Standards for Continuing   
   Professional Education, and are subject to the 
   NASW adjudication process.  
 

Call the National Office at  
202-408-8600 Ext: 409 
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BOARD  OF  DIRECTORS 
 

PRESIDENT  
Latonya Charles, LMSW 

Alexandria 
 

PRESIDENT ELECT 
Patti Gates, LCSW, C-SSWS, ACSW 

Lake Charles 
 

VICE PRESIDENT 
Carolyn R. Read, LCSW, ACSW, C-SSWS 

Alexandrias 
 

SECRETARY 
Edgar P, Guedry, LCSW-BACS, ACSW, 

CHPCA, A-CHR-SW 
Baton Rouge 

 

TREASURER 
Derrick Stevenson, MA, LCSW, Ph.D. 

Shreveport 
 

BSW MEMBER-AT-LARGE 
Jasmine Wilson, LMSW 

Franklinton 
 

ALEXANDRIA REGION 
Janice Hill, LMSW, Chair 

 

BATON ROUGE REGION 
Carmen P. Williams, Ph.D., LMSW, Chair 

 

FLORIDA PARISHES REGION 
Adrienne Garner, LCSW-BACS, Chair 

 

HOUMA-THIBODAUX REGION 
Peggy Bowers, LMSW, Chair 

 

LAFAYETTE REGION 
Dana Judice, LCSW, Chair 

 

LAKE CHARLES REGION 
Phyllis Sensat,  LCSW, Chair 

 

MONROE REGION 
Antoinette R. Hoard, BSW, Chair 

 

NEW ORLEANS REGION 
Rob Harrison, LCSW, Chair 

Mallory Lafargue, LCSW 
 

SHREVEPORT REGION 
Loreta Leavitt, LMSW, Chair 

 

MSW STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE 
Vacant 

 

BSW STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE 
Ginnipher Spencer 

Baton Rouge 
 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
Carmen D. Weisner, LCSW, ACSW 

ADVERTISING 
Call the Chapter Office for details regarding 
sponsorships, advertising  and links to the  
website.  Publishing ads in the NASW-LA   
Newsletter and/or on the NASW-LA website is   
at the discretion of the association and the    
association reserves the right to deny placement. 

DEADLINE DATES 

Deadline Dates vary according to the  publication 
of the newsletter. Generally, the 15th of the month 
is the deadline for all newsletter information. The 
newsletter is scheduled to go to print on odd 
numbered months. 

National Association of Social Workers 
Louisiana Chapter 

700 North 10th Street, Suite 200 
Baton Rouge, LA  70802 

(800) 899-1984 or (225) 346-1234 
FAX (225) 346-5035 

 Non-Profit Organization 
 U.S. Postage 
 PAID 
 Permit #1469 
 Baton Rouge, LA 
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Join the NASW Advocacy Network Listserv 
Take Action on the Federal Issues Important to Social Workers!  

     By joining the advocacy network listserv, you will receive periodic updates  
and action alerts, geared specifically to the areas in which you indicate an interest,  

via e-mail from NASW’s government relations staff.  
     To join NASW’s advocacy network listserv,  

please visit www.socialworkers.org/advocacy/networkNew.asp. 
Send a Letter to Your Member of Congress 

     NASW’s Congress Web system assists you in preparing and sending  
e-mails or letters on key federal issues to your Members of Congress.  

     To proceed directly to Congress Web,  
please http://63.66.87.48/cweb4/index.cfm?orgcode=NASW  

Employment Opportunities 
Please visit our website, www.naswla.org,  

for more information on the employment opportunities that we have become aware of. 

SAVE the DATE 
 

2017 NASW-LA Annual Conference 
 

March 15 - 17, 2017 
 

Hilton Capitol Center 


